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Dear Parishioner

There are several pieces of news to share with you concerning Malawi and new initiatives being undertaken by us and their government.
Christian African Relief Trust (co-ordinater – Brian Wilkins)
CART is an organisation based in Huddersfield, which recently came to our attention.   It is an organisation dedicated to collecting large quantities of good quality, often new goods and transporting them by land to various locations in Africa.
Brian has been in correspondence with CART for some time and is investigating the possibility of using their services to transport goods to Malawi.   They have already agreed to include us in their operation for a comparatively small cost.

This could turn out to be an exciting and worthwhile new project and two of the major obstacles facing us, storage and transportation to Huddersfield, have already been overcome by Brian at no cost to ourselves.  
In addition to this, Brian has already been offered 3,000 brand new T shirts and we are in the process of obtaining these.
We have learned that many companies hold large stocks of unsold goods and would normally destroy these to create more warehouse space for the new season.   We are hoping to persuade a selection of companies to let us have some of these items to send to Malawi.   
Our priests are now busy obtaining a compulsory government licence, to accept the goods we send….free of import duties.                                                         
There will be a great deal of work involved in packing and labelling the boxes and we will be asking for help from anyone with the time available.   This project could develop into a very worthwhile initiative, most helpful to our friends in Malawi, whilst requiring very little financial outlay.
Chiringa Parish (co-ordinator -Anne Mahoney)
Last September we sent £1250 to Fr Alfred, which was a donation received
specifically for this parish.   Fr Alfred decided to use this money to send sixty young people to secondary school.   This money would suffice for only one term.

Your team decided to send £1250 for the second term and will assess the situation each new term, depending upon the funds available.  This means that we are now helping over 120 students through secondary education, an excellent way to give these young people a foundation for a better life.

A further £750 was sent to purchase study books.  These young people are desperate to learn but do not have the essential books.   Fr Alfred is planning to adapt a simple building to use as a ‘Study Centre’ and has written to say: 

“I am pleased to let you know that with the donation of £750 we have finally procured text books for Junior section and Senior section as a starter pack for the study sessions.   There are still more on the list to be bought in the future. We have also used part of the money in engaging a carpenter to make bookshelves and tables.

The study sessions have already begun and the students are very keen and enthusiastic.   Patrick is tutoring the junior classes and Bro. Alex is tutoring the seniors.   We will continue to get ourselves organised as time goes on and Mr Kasitomu  is able to offer computer lessons provided we can obtain computers.  I will continue to keep you informed of our progress in this project.
We are very grateful and thankful for this donation, which has opened a new avenue and horizons to the students’ lives”

The students are attending the Study Centre in their free time on Saturdays, which is  a strong indication of their eagerness to learn and highlights the value of this project.
The Malawi Government 
Their President is considering a new project which, if it goes ahead, would bring much industry to Nsanje, in the far south of the country.   This would bring employment to many and could improve living conditions within the whole region.
This is an outline of the idea:
The mighty Zambesi river runs into Mozambique from the Indian ocean and runs below the southern tip of Malawi continuing along the south western border into Zambia.    There is a point, to the south of Nsanje where the Shire River runs from the Zambesi, into Malawi.

It is the dream of the government to bring ships from the Zambesi into Malawi via the Shire River at the proposed new port of Nsanje.   From there, goods could be transported throughout the country.   

This is very much ‘a dream’ at present but if it becomes a reality, the people of Nsanje could see a real improvement in their wellbeing as employment prospects and living conditions develop.
Coming soon
Fr Denis will be visiting us again this year to supply during Fr Michael’s holiday: he arrives on 2nd August.   Also, Fr Boniface will be at Sevenoaks and Fr Nazario will be supplying at Westerham during the month of October.

Peter Wells
On behalf of your Malawi Team
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